Dear SMART Teams,
Now that your modeling projects are winding up, we are pleased to announce a new opportunity to “publish” your work.  

We have recently begun working with a group from the Weizmann Institute who has developed a new “online encyclopedia of protein structure/function” – in the form of Proteopedia.  To learn more about this new wiki, go to Proteopedia.org --- and be sure to read the paper describing this new resource that is linked at the bottom of the Proteopedia home page.  The abstract of that paper is provided here:

Abstract:

Many scientists lack the background to fully utilize the wealth of solved three-dimensional biomacromolecule structures. Thus, a resource is needed to present structure/function information in a user-friendly manner to a broad scientific audience. Proteopedia http://www.proteopedia.org is an interactive, wiki web-resource whose pages have embedded three-dimensional structures surrounded by descriptive text containing hyperlinks that change the appearance (view, representations, colors, labels) of the adjacent three-dimensional structure to reflect the concept explained in the text.
We encourage every SMART Team that is traveling to New Orleans with us to create a Proteopedia Page describing their project.  You will find a set of instructions, created especially for SMART Teams, at:

http://www.proteopedia.org/wiki/index.php/Workbench_SMART_Teams
In addition, we have created a sample SMART Team Proteopedia Page, based on the Madison West 2008 SMART Team project.  You can view this template page at 

http://www.proteopedia.org/wiki/index.php/A_Physical_Model_of_the_%CE%B22-Adrenergic_Receptor 
You will notice that sample SMART Team page includes a short video clip of the actual physical model being handled, along with a narration describing various important features of the model.  We feel that this is a very important component of SMART Team Proteopedia Pages.  After all, anyone can generate a virtual image of a protein in a computer environment, but SMART Teams go one step further and produce the physical model.  We are not really providing any instructions as to how to do this --- because we suspect that you are all smart people, and will easily figure this out on your own.  If you record the video  and a synced sound file, just send these to us and Mark will drop them into your Proteopedia Page.

We would like you to follow the format of this sample page as much as possible.  I will send another email with more specific information about this format --- after you get started.

One more thing --- as this is a form of publication of your work, your page will be subject to “peer review”.  The CBM will provide this peer review.  Therefore, when your page is complete and ready to go --- contact us and ask us to review the page ---  and upload it as a public Proteopedia Page.  When this is done, you will be published author --- and will have something to add to your college application letter.
If you are traveling to New Orleans, you will have an opportunity to meet Joel Sussman – the man behind Proteopedia.  Joel is the former director of the Protein Data Bank.  He is now a research scientist at the Weizmann Institute.  Joel is coming all the way from Israel to meet you, visit your posters --- and then talk about structural biology and Proteopedia with you at a special SMART Team session scheduled for Saturday evening.    

Have fun,…and do yourselves proud.

Tim

